
 

 

  Dates to Note: 
 

March 2 – World Day 
of Prayer 

 
March 8 – 50+ w/ Rev. 

Brian McIntosh 
 
March 15  – March 

Break - One Day 
Camp 

 
March 20 – SPLC Book 

Club 
 
March 29 – Maundy 

Thursday 
 
March 30 – Good 

Friday and Egg 
Colouring 

 

St. Philip's Lutheran Church, Toronto, ON 

From Pastor Tuula….... 
 
 

Fifteen years ago, I was preparing for 
Holy Week and for Palm Sunday—my 
favourite Sunday—when one of the 
families in my congregation was 
overtaken by an unexpected crisis. I have 
always looked forward to Palm Sunday 
because of my memories of waving the 
palms in processions at a number of 
churches, of people who can 
miraculously fold those long palms into a 
small cross that I keep all year long, and 
of the pageantry and the choruses of “All 
Glory, Laud and Honor,” as well as of the 
giggles that burst among the children 
whenever the minister says the word ass. 
(I still think that’s funny.) 
 

 
 
Palm Sunday is for me as a minister the 
gateway to the busiest week of my year. 
There is an attendance surge at church, 
multiple worship bulletins to put 
together, so many services to plan—and 
Easter, the biggest of all, around the 
corner. So, I love Palm Sunday the way an 
accountant loves April 30. It signals the 
most intense week in my working life, the 
week I was made for, the week I saved up 
for, the week that reminds me why it is 
that I do what I do, even if it ends in 
exhaustion. 
 
Shortly before Palm Sunday that year, a 
ten-year-old boy of one of our member 

families was under the weather. His 
parents took him to the doctor and he 
was soon diagnosed with cancer and 
admitted to the hospital. The parents 
called me to come and visit. 
 
It is ironic that all this happened just days 
before Holy Week—ironic, because Holy 
Week begins with the cheerful 
procession of people waving their palms 
before Jesus, shouting Hosanna. His 
followers are ecstatic. They are having a 
party in the street. But in a matter of 
days, the disciples will be eating their last 
meal with Jesus. He’ll be betrayed. They’ll 
be afraid. The cheering and partying will 
seem like a distant memory from a time 
when they thought life was easy. 
 
The young patient was a trooper, positive 
in his attitude and interested in the 
treatments—but mostly interested in the 
hospital’s Nintendo, since video games 
were something he did not have at home. 
But as flexible as he was about being in 
the hospital, his parents had one desire: 
he must come home. They believed that 
if they left the hospital they could leave 
all this unwelcome news there as well.  
 
On Palm Sunday, the boy’s mother made 
it to church. It was also New Members’ 
Sunday. I was talking with the mother, 
and one of the people who was to join 
the church that day, a young man, arrived 
early. I introduced him to her. Somehow, 
within their conversation the young man  
 

(…continued on next page) 
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John 3:16 states: "For God so loved the 
world that he gave his one and only Son, 
that whoever believes in him shall not 
perish but have eternal life." 
 
Easter is such a special time. It is the 
renewal of hope given in the life, death, 
and resurrection of Christ. It's a reminder 
that God loves us and wants to connect 
with us so that we can reach out to 
others. 
 
Recently, I was reading an article on brain  
health put out by the Mayo clinic. It found 
that seniors with the highest levels of 
omega-3, vitamins B, C, D, and E had the 
largest brains and scored highest when 
tested for mental sharpness. It behoves 
us to take care of this vital organ in our 
body as it is thought that these 
supplements, along with a healthy diet, 
protect the brain. 
 
Foods such as fatty fish (tuna, sardines, 
salmon), fruits, and dark green leafy 
vegetables all contribute to your brain 
health at any age.  

 
It was also found that those who ate 
berries on a regular basis scored higher in 
memory tests. Apparently, berries have a 
compound that not only protects brain 
cells, but also allows better 
communication between neurons. 
 
I have continued with the senior’s fitness,  
moms and tots, and home and hospital 
visits. Please feel free to contact me 
should you want a visit, information, or 
just to talk. I often do wellness visits so as 
to get to know you better. 
 

Have a wonderful Easter!! 
Marisa 

Pastor Tuula cont’d….... 

told her that he was a childhood cancer 
survivor. “I think that’s why I am joining 
the church today,” he said to the mother, 
and she stopped to take that in. “I’m 
going to be a friend to your son, and help 
you deal with this.”  And that is exactly 
what happened. That young man’s 
friendship changed their lives in the years 
that followed. None of that would have 
happened were they not joined together 
in the body of Christ, not just when our 
news is good but also when it’s bad. 
 
On Palm Sunday, things change quickly. 
The followers of Jesus move from 
triumph to tragedy in a matter of days. 
That’s how quickly life moves too. But as 
surely as things go down as we begin the 
services of Holy Week, we know that they 
will go up again on Easter Sunday. Some 
resurrections are enormous and get 
recorded in scripture to be read about 
year after year. Other resurrections are 
smaller. They happen amid ordinary lives. 
We witness one another’s resurrections 
in church all the time. For me, that Palm 
Sunday morning fifteen years ago, what 
was resurrected was hope.  
 
God was working on the bigger picture, 
and my Holy Week story gained another 
hero - a ten-year-old boy whose courage 
I remember every Palm Sunday when I 
think about how quickly things can 
change. And I also think of that new 
member. He probably thought that he 
was joining the church that day because 
he needed it. But sometimes the reason 
you join the church is because somebody 
there needs you. 
 

See you in church, 
Pastor Tuula 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Health and 

Healing 

Ministry 

Meeting 
 

Thursday,  

March 8 th @ 

7:00 pm  
 

 

˜˜˜ 
 

Senior’s 

Fitness 
 

 
 

Tuesdays:  

10:30 - 11:30 

 
˜˜˜ 

 

Moms and 

Tots 
 

 

 
 

 

Thursdays: 

10:30 - 12:00  

 

 

 

From the Parish Nurse….... 
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 Council Update….... 

….... 

 

The Reformation was, first and foremost, 
all about the Gospel of Jesus Christ. It was 
then, and it still is now. 
 
The task of reformation never ends, for 
every person, in every generation, needs 
to hear the good news of their Savior 
from sin and eternal death. 
 
 

 
 
The most enduring symbol of the 
Lutheran Reformation is the seal that 
Luther himself designed to represent his 
theology. By the early 1520s, this seal 
begins to appear on the title page of 
Luther’s works. 
 
Here is how Luther himself explained its 
meaning: 
 
First, there is a black cross in a heart that 
remains its natural color. This is to remind 
me that it is faith in the Crucified One that 
saves us. Anyone who believes from the 
heart will be justified (Romans 10:10). It 

The Executive Council for 2018 
are:  Marcia Powers-Dunlop, Chair; Karen 
Adolph, Vice-Chair; and Elisabeth van 
Rensburg, Secretary.   
 
At our first meeting of the 2018 Council, 
we reviewed the list of outstanding 
business from previous Councils to 
address them in future meetings and 
tabled 3 items raised for Council 
attention at the Annual Meeting.   
 
We heard updates for our priority 
initiatives: the Vision team plans and 
progress for projects to help alleviate 
food insecurity and the new task force for 
Children, Youth and Families that is 
looking at ways to better serve these 
members at St. Philip’s.   
 

 
 

A 60th Anniversary Celebration will be 
scheduled for the fall (unfortunately 
Pentecost falls on the May long 
weekend) and we are looking for 
volunteers to plan the party.    
 
We continue to look for a Chair for the 
Property Committee and determine how 
to reorganize and divide the work that 
must be done.  With the retirement of 
the Co-Chairs, this is a priority.   
 
The Council looks forward to serving the 
congregation and keep St. Philip’s 
moving forward on the paths we have 
chosen.   
 

Karen Adolph 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Next Council 

Meeting:  

 

Thursday, 

March 22nd  

@ 7:00 pm 

 

 
 

Marcia Powers -

Dunlop, Chair  

 

Karen Adolph, 

Vice Chair  

 

Elisabeth van 

Rensburg, 

Secretary  

 

Alan Walker, 

Treasurer 

 

Anne 

Bindernagel  

Andrew Davies  

Bonnie Erlandson  

Samantha 

Gauthier  

Sam Marcuson  

Paul Noack  

Stephanie 

Roche  

Melissa Veniot  

Tina Werner  

 

 

 

 
 

 

Departing Property Co-chairs, Arlene 
Somerville and Astor Hanslep, pictured 
above, were thanked for their countless 
years of volunteer service with the 
Property Committee by Chris 
Suknundun. 
 

If you are interested in helping with the 
Property Committee in any capacity, 
please contact any member of our 
Council or Pastor Tuula. There are varied 
duties, and one may be your calling.  

 Outgoing Prop. Chairs….... 

….... 

 

 

 
 

2018 is the 60th anniversary for St. 
Philip’s – something to celebrate!  We 
need your help to get the party started.  
 
We are looking at a date in the fall. 
Ideally we would celebrate on Pentecost 
Sunday, but it falls on Victoria Day 
weekend when many congregants are 
out of town.  
 
If you would like to help plan the 
celebration, please speak with Pastor 
Tuula, Marcia Powers-Dunlop, or Karen 
Adolph.   
 

 60th Celebration….... 

….... 
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2018 

Church 

Directory 
 

This item has 

been  

placed in 

your church 

mailbox.  

 

Please 

amend the 

email 

address for  

Gary W. to:  

 gwusch@ 

gmail.com 

 
 

˜˜˜ 

 
 Please alert the 

church office 

immediately 

of any errors 

within the 2018 

Directory to 

reflect 

corrections in 

future  copies.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ladies Night out on Friday, February 2nd 
@ Spoon and Fork Restaurant. 

 
Doris Pascoe will plan another outing 
after Easter. Please stay tuned. 

 
 
 
 
 

              
 
On Sunday, February 25th the Joyful 
Noise Bell Choir rang two pieces, “Here I 
Am, Lord” and “Contemplation”, led by 
Karen Adolph. 
 

 
 
The children joined the Bell Choir at 
Children’s Time and had a ball doing so as 
you can see by the face of Jeremy Walker 
below. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Joyful Noise Bell Choir….... 

 

Ladies Night Out….... 

 

Stay Connected….... 

 
Remember to check out our website 
regularly. Join us on Facebook. Follow us 
on Twitter!  Take a photo when you are 
at church or at a church function and 
share it on Instagram. 
 
These are all great ways we can stay 
connected during the week between 
Sundays.  
 
Check www.stphilipstoronto.com, our 
website, to hear a sermon, read the 
newsletter, view the worship bulletin, 
see the calendars, book the Fellowship 
Hall for a gathering, read our blog, or 
connect to other resources.   
 
For Lent, we have links to devotionals 
and some ideas for family activities at 
home.   
 

              
 

 

http://www.stphilipstoronto.com/
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Please join Pastor Tuula on Tuesdays for 
a Lenten Study, “Know Chocolate for 
Lent” starting on Tuesday, February 20th 
@ 1:00 - 2:00 pm OR 7:00 - 8:00 pm and 
continuing for the extent of Lent ending 
on Tuesday, March 27th.  
 
The study will be based on the movie, 
“Chocolat”. It is about a woman and her 
daughter who open a chocolate shop in a 
small French village that shakes up the 
rigid morality of the community. 
 

 
There is much chocolate to enjoy! 

 
Each week we will read selected Bible 
passages, watch a clip of the movie, 
reflect on the message, and consider who 
we are and who God calls us to be as 
faithful followers of the Gospel. 
 
March 6:        Knowing whom we worship 
March 13:      Knowing without judging 
March 20:      Knowing how to receive 
March 27:      Knowing whom we follow 

 
If you have not seen the movie, consider 
viewing it in its entirety before the study 
sessions! You can borrow it from Pastor 
Tuula or your local library. It is even 
available on line.  
 
All are welcome! Attend once or attend 
all….whatever fits your schedule. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

50+ 
 

Join us on  

Thursday, 

March 8th @ 

12:00 
 

 

  
 

Rev. Brian 

McIntosh 

will speak 

about Truth 

and 

Recon cil -

iation.   

 

 
 

Stew 

luncheon 

provided.  

 

 

 

 

50+….... 
 
On Thursday, February 8th the 50+ group 
met for lunch and learned all about 
osteoporosis thanks to Marisa Jefkins, 
Parish Nurse, who spoke to this topic. 
Please contact Marisa if you would like 
some of the handouts.  
 
On Thursday, March 8th @ 12:00 pm you 
are invited to join the group for a stew 
luncheon and hear Rev. Brian McIntosh of 
Bloordale United Church speak to Truth 
and Reconciliation. Please see sign-up 
sheet on the bulletin board in the 
narthex. 
 

 

  Lenten Study….... 
 

Join in a virtual walk to the empty tomb 
in Jerusalem, departing from St. Philip’s 
Ash Wednesday and arriving at Easter!   
 

 
 

We are combining our kilometres to see 
if together we can make the journey of 
9313 kilometres.  We need lots of help 
‘cause that’s a long way to go!   
 
All you do is track your exercise during 
Lent, and that’s exercise for the body, 
mind, and spirit.  The rough guide is 10 
minutes exercise is 1 kilometre.  Turn in 
your tracking sheet and we’ll total them 
and map our progress.   
 
Join now and estimate your kilometres 
since Ash Wednesday.  Information is 
available at church or on the website 
(select “Groups” and you’ll find the drop 
down has Walking to Jerusalem.) 
 

Walking to Jerusalem….... 
 

  

http://www.stphilipstoronto.com/walking-to-jerusalem/
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THANK YOU 

 

Julie 

Potocny 

would like to 

thank 

everyone for 

their kind 

wishes, 

cards, visits, 

and prayers. 

She is truly 

thankful.  

 

 
 

If you are 

celebrating  

a special 

birthday, 

milestone, or 

anniversary, 

why not 

share it with 

us?  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, February 13th the youth put 
together a lovely pancake supper 
complete with sausage, bacon, ham, and 
tons of syrup! It was delicious. 
 

 

 
 
Several youth attended a winter retreat 
in New Dundee on the weekend of 
February 9 - 11. 
 
The fundraiser for Easter flowers has 
begun. You may order a variety of flowers 
like hydrangeas, lilies, tulips, hyacinths, 
and daffodils. Please visit the Fellowship 
Hall following worship to place your 
order. Final orders: March 11th. 
 
The youth are planning a trip to an 
Escape Room during March Break. The 
youth are also scheduled to provide the 
Lenten Soup Supper on March 14th.  
 
As always, the youth appreciate your 
continued ongoing support of the youth 
programs. 

 

On Sunday, February 4th Pastor Tuula 
baptized Julian Alonzo Cordoba and 
Nathan Rhys Pascoe. Please see photos 
below. 

 

 

 

SPY….... 

 

Baptism….... 

 

One Day Camp….... 

 On March 15th @ 9:00 am - 5:00 pm all 
kids are invited to a One Day March Break 
Camp, “Walking Through Holy Week”, as 
we follow Jesus’ footsteps from Palm 
Sunday to Easter.  
 
Crafts, movies, games, food, and lots of 
fun.  How to register?  Fill out a 
registration form and return by March 
5th. Cost is $10/child to help cover the 
cost of food and supplies. 
 

file:///C:/Users/stphilips1/Documents/Margaret's%20files/NEWSLETTER/MARCH/A%20day%20of%20activities%20for%20kids%20through%20Grade%208.%20%20%20Crafts,%20movies,%20games,%20food,%20and%20lots%20of%20fun.%20%20The%20theme%20for%20the%20day%20is%20Walking%20Through%20Holy%20Week%20as%20we%20follow%20Jesus%20footsteps%20from%20Palm%20Sunday%20to%20Easter.


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Philip's Lutheran 

Church 

61 West Deane Park Drive 
Toronto, ON M9B 2S1 

 

Tuula Van Gaasbeek: 
Pastor 
Phone: 416.859.5588 
stphilippastor@bellnet.ca 

 

Marisa Jefkins: 
Parish Nurse 
Phone: 647.523.5540 
stphilipnurse@bellnet.ca 
 

Boris Treivus: 
Music Director 
Phone: 416.879.8126 
conductor@rogers.com 

 

Mark Kieswetter: 
   Music Director Emeritus 
 

Margaret Isaacs: 
Office Administrator/ 
LIFE Editor 
Phone: 416.622.5577 
stphilip@bellnet.ca 

 

Office is usually open 
Monday - Friday mornings    

9 - 12 

 We’re on the Web! 
www.stphilipstoronto.com 

Friend us on Facebook. 
Twitter @SPLConline 
Instagram: splconline 

Mark your calendar….... 

About St. Philip's…Our Vision 

Freed by the grace of Christ, we seek to connect with God, neighbour, and self. 
 

Vision Statement: We are a diverse and inclusive Lutheran faith community freed by the grace 
of Christ to find God and self as we connect with our neighbours. We practise hospitality of 
open hearts and open arms. We unite with partners to make a difference in our 
neighbourhood. We nurture community of Christ. 
 

Values Supporting the Vision: Our Lutheran heritage of grace; our call to pray, worship, and 
learn as we grow in our Christian faith; our needs to gather and belong in Christian 
community; the call to love our neighbours as Christ loves us; the acceptance of all people as 
children of God; the opportunities to meet God everywhere. 

 

Next Issue of LIFE… 
Please submit articles 

for the next newsletter 
by March 26th. 

 

World Day of Prayer  
 

 Please join us on  Friday, March 2nd @ 1:30 pm at St. 

James United Church, 400 Burnhamthorpe Rd.  
 

Lenten Soup Suppers  
 

 Soup Suppers continue Wednesdays in March @ 

6:00 pm prior to Evening Prayer on March 7, 14, 21. 
 

50+  
 

Please join us on Thursday, March 8th @ 12:00 pm to 

hear Rev. Brian McIntosh (Bloordale United Church) 

speak to Truth and Reconcili a tion . A stew lunch will 

be offered. Please sign up.  Freewill offering . 
 

SPLC Book Club 
 

 Please join us on  Tuesday, March 20th @ 12:30 pm in 

the Choir Room  to discuss, White Tiger . 
 

Maundy Thursday  
  

 Join us on  Thursday, March 29th @ 7:00 pm for this 

service preceded by Soup Supper @ 6:00 pm. 
 

Good Friday  and Egg Decorating  
 

 Please join us on Friday, March 30th @ 11:00 am for 

worship. A lunch will be offered immediately 

following the service for those who would like to 

c olour eggs for Easter.  All ages welcome.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:stphilippastor@bellnet
mailto:stphilipnurse@bellnet.ca
mailto:conductor@rogers.com
mailto:stphilip@bellnet.ca
http://www.stphilipstoronto.com/

